Minutes

Tenney Lapham Neighborhood Association Council Meeting

July 2, 2009

Members present:  Richard Linster, Ariana Hauck, Alan Crossley, James Roper, Adam Walsh, Joe Brogan, Bob Shaw, David Waugh, James Wright

Guests:  Brian Chaney (Neighborhood Officer), Bridget Maniaci (Alder).

1. 7:00 Call to order.  

2. Police Report by Officer Chaney:  Lieutenant Brown keeps track of burglaries for the neighborhood.  Burglaries in Tenney-Lapham have dropped recently from the surge of a few months ago; however they are still happening in Marquette neighborhood.  Brian recommends taking GPS units out of cars.  Two individuals were arrested for graffiti at Schoepps.  Look for the graffiti words “pulse” or “ace”.  Call 911 or non-emergency if you see suspicious behavior.  Ariana said her neighbors on Paterson have requested stops signs for Paterson/E. Dayton streets.  Brian will not be able to make July's meeting.

3. June minutes – David made the motion to accept and Ariana seconded.  Minutes approved unanimously.

4. Tenney-Lapham Neighborhood Party – Saturday, July 18 from noon to 7 pm on Paterson street and Reynolds Park. Application is in for the street closure but Ariana has not heard yet if it has been approved.  The park permit for Reynolds Park has been approved.  There will be games at Reynolds Park and the Cork 'n Bottle String band will play and there will be one and possibly two additional bands.  There will be free food in the Cork 'n Bottle parking lot with donations accepted.  Jim will deal with alcohol problems; last year a couple of individuals got mildly tipsy.  There will be wine tasting in the store along with porta-potties. We are starting small this year.  Area reps will be given half-sheet flyers to pass around.  Alan will coordinate with Joe about this.  Bob will put a link on the website.

5. Young Shakespeare Players Workshop– Adam is coordinating having the workshop at Lapham School on August 6 from 6-9.  The cost  for renting the auditorium is $34.50.  Richard made the motion and Joe seconded it to have TLNA pay that expense.  Passed unanimously.  Adam has plans to possibly have this done twice a year.

6. Ad Hoc Committees:

a. James Madison Park properties – Richard and Joe met to talk about how to proceed.  There is no mechanism built in the recommendations from the mayor's committee regarding the process from here on out.  Joe suggested the following ideas: Madison Hall of Fame for the Collins House, windmills as a tourist attraction, city offices for the two residential houses. James Roper volunteered to also be on the committee.  David wondered if these ideas conflicted with the TLNA council's previous recommendation to sell the houses as private residences.

b. Stone House Project – Richard, Bob, and Bridget met with Rich and Helen of Stone House a few weeks ago.  Changes from the last drawings that the TLNA council saw are: less brick on the houses on E. Johnson, solar panels on the houses, and in the open space between the apartments and the houses on E. Gorham street, there will be fewer paths (rationale was to make it more attractive to possible buyers when/if the E. Gorham street houses are sold as residences).  Bob also told Helen and Rich that he wanted a plan to communicate the construction process to TLNA residences, most likely a page on TLNA's website.

7. Other: Richard said that a resident of Elizabeth street complained that trucks working the construction project on Few street were causing problems.  He advised the resident to talk with our alder. Alan would like the council to consider buying a corporate tile for the new Tenney Park shelter; Richard said it was an issue that should be addressed in the budget.

8. Alder's Report – Conduit is being laid in the ground on Marston for future lighting needs.  Bike lanes on East Johnson are being painted.  There is talk about making E. Mifflin street a “bike boulevard” which is a street that has been optimized for bicycles.  Bridget said that it is budget time and asked council members to let her know what we need; she will send out a notice on the listserv also.  David said that city forestry is planting trees that will not grow very large and he misses the streetscapes with large canopies.  Business owners had a meeting with about a dozen attendees and came up with some good  ideas; Jim Wright will give a report at a future meeting.  Marketing is being developed for the East Washington corridor.  Bridget reported on the Urban Design meeting regarding the Stone House Development – only change was to move a couple of windows along with the changes Bob had mentioned earlier in the meeting. Bridget is hoping the Risser house can be moved to a site on East Main next to the old water utility building.

9.  Other – Bob said there were 130 people for last Saturday's Tour de (Chicken) Coop.

10. Adjournment – James Roper moved the motion and Jim Wright seconded. Adjourned at 8:45 p.m.







- Acting Secretary – Bob Shaw

